
Principal’s Blog 

Dates to Remember: 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We approach the end of the first term and it has 

certainly been successful in many ways. The                 

Guilsborough Way is our passion as we believe it 

enables our students to be their best and most            

successful selves. Our drive to tidy up uniform has 

been fantastic and it is great to say that nearly all 

students have nailed it. We ask that parents/carers 

support our raising standards by using half term to 

rectify any issues.  

We are developing a real community spirit in the 

Academy and it is important that all students feel 

part of that. We continue to urge students to report 

any concerns regarding inappropriate language, 

“banter” or the conduct of others. All of our                    

students deserve the right to feel safe and                          

comfortable at school. If it is reported, we will deal 

with it - see it, say it, sort it.  

Wishing you an enjoyable half term.  
 

Mr C Hancock 

Vice Principal 

Raising Standards – Quality of Education 

Friday 20 October 2023 

Assemblies - Term 1 

30 October  Attendance 

06 November Remembrance 

13 November  Anti-Bullying Week 
 

parent/carers 
 

31 October Engineering Club (Group 1) trip 
Cummins Engineering 

2 November Sixth Form Open Evening  
6-8pm 

3 November Sixth Form Applications Open 

6 November SEND Parent Forum  

7 November NEC Birmingham Year 12 & 13 

8 November Graduate Apprenticeship  
Engineering Show - Derby Arena 
Year 12 

15 November Year 12/13 Media trip to Media 
City Manchester 

16 November Festo Engineering trip 

 

Ithinkyoushouldknow@guilsborough.northants.sch.uk   

This email address has been established to encourage students to 
report incidents and issues they may feel uncomfortable raising 
face-to-face. The emails are only accessed by Mr Woolridge who 
then liaises with key staff to take appropriate action to address the 
concerns raised. 

I Think You Should Know 

We offer parent/carer  
counselling. 

For further information 
please email Mrs Rowinski 
drowinski@guilsborough.northants.sch.uk 

RE-

Reports / Assessments / Exams 

 

w/c 30/10 Year 9 Reports out 

w/c 6/11 Year 12 Reports out 

w/c 13/11 BTEC PSA Year 10&11 

w/c 20/11 Year 11 Assessment PPEs 

  

 

View our Extra Curricular Timetable HERE 

Extra Curricular 

mailto:Ithinkyoushouldknow@guilsborough.northants.sch.uk
https://www.guilsborough.northants.sch.uk/_site/data/files/text%20files/curriculum/C086221D0A3CD34A4AF19B28EA539216.pdf


The slide below shows the components of ‘EMPOWERED’ and how it celebrates students’ individual  
successes, as well as our collective community ethos. 

Rewards and Behaviour Update  

REWARDS 

We’ve launched our new  
rewards system 

‘EMPOWERED’ in the first 
celebration assemblies of 

the year. 

The assemblies introduced the thresholds 
required to meet our new awards: 

1. Form Tutor – 250 points 

2. Assistant Head of Year – 500 points 

3. Head of Year – 750 points 

4. Senior Leadership Team – 1,000 points 

5. Vice Principal – 1,250 points 

6. Principal – 1,500 points  

We were thrilled to have awarded our first Form Tutor and Assistant Head of Year  
rewards and extremely proud that 68% of our Year 7 cohort and 32% of our Year 8 
cohort have already achieved their Form Tutor award. These students were entered 
into a prize draw and won Amazon and WHSmith vouchers, as well as our sought after 
‘jump the queue’ cards and sweet treats from our canteen.  

As the year progresses, points mean prizes and students will be entered into a prize 
draw with the chance to win an iPad mini. There are also many smaller prizes to be 
won such as entertainment vouchers for bowling, cinema and restaurants. 

We expect all our students to attend lessons  
with the equipment they require for learning,  
and we will challenge them when this is not  
the case.   
 

A full list of the necessary equipment is listed here: 

The Guilsborough Way 

As a reminder, we have 4 key 
expectations that we call  
‘The Guilsborough Way’ and 
these are: 

1. Attend all lessons on time 

2. Wear the correct uniform 

3. Have the correct equipment 

4. Use appropriate language 
Uniform  

By accepting a place at Guilsborough Academy, parents are 
committing the student to wear the agreed uniform.   
All students must wear the academy blazer and tie, and a 
white shirt with either tailored trousers or a pleated knee 
length skirt. Students may wear a plain black V-neck jumper as 
well as, not instead of, an Academy blazer. 

The following are not acceptable forms of footwear:  

• Boots (in severe weather these can be worn to and from school and when outside) 

• Plimsolls, canvas shoes, sliders, sandals or flip-flops. This is due to Health and safety reasons 
surrounding the lack of protection that these and similar canvas shoes give the foot. 

• Trainers and branded sports wear (eg Nike, Adidas, Puma or Converse wording or logo  
imprints, stitched detailed or labelled on the tongue of the shoe). Nike Air Force 1 are not  
considered school shoes by the Academy. 

 

A big congratulations to all of our 
students who were nominated as a 
‘Student of the Term’ for fulfilling 

the Academy’s RARE values, achieved 
100% attendance or have amassed an 
impressive amount of positive points 

already this year.  
The only jewellery and piercings we allow  
is one pair of sleepers or studs in each ear. 
Face piercings, ear spacers, nose studs, lip 

or tongue piercings are not allowed.  
Fake nails are also not allowed. 



YMCA Trinity Group Webinar: What is your child telling you? 

Please join us on the 1 November 2023 at 7pm to attend this free webinar for  

all professionals and parents. 

 

 

If you have any questions get in touch by emailing us at mentalhealthtraining@ymcatrinity.org.uk 

Visit our training calendar for all other workshops and full day courses.  

When: Nov 1, 2023 19:00 – 20:00 

Q & A – 20:00 – 20:30 

 

Topic: What is your child telling you? -  
Seeing beyond the behaviour 

 

Register HERE in advance for this webinar 

I am fundraising for BBC Children in Need, and 
I'd really appreciate your support. 

I'm doing 1000 Burpees over thirty days - try it, 
they're not easy!  

Donating through JustGiving is simple, fast and 
totally secure. Once you donate, they'll send 
your money directly to BBC Children in Need, so it's the most efficient way to 
give - saving time and cutting costs for the charity. 

 

You can donate to their JustGiving page by clicking HERE 

JustGiving sends your donation straight to BBC Children  
in Need and automatically reclaims Gift Aid if you are a  
UK taxpayer, so your donation is worth even more. 

 

Thank you for your support! 

Stephen Flanagan 

mailto:mentalhealthtraining@ymcatrinity.org.uk
https://bit.ly/3NGGTbE
https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_xef5VIZvRPWt7ntnsind6A#/registration
https://www.justgiving.com/page/stephen-flanagan-1697481027754?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fstephen-flanagan-1697481027754&utm_source=email&utm_campaign=pfp-email


Year 10 Holocaust Assembly 

On Thursday afternoon, the son and daughter-in-law of a Holocaust survivor came in to 
speak to Year 10 about the experiences of their mother, Kitty Hart-Moxon, in Auschwitz  
during World War 2. They spoke to us about when it all started when she was just 13 to 
when she was in the concentration camp at 16 to present day.  
 
Kitty lived in Poland with her family at the outbreak of the War and were trying to hide from 
the Nazis for 4 years until 1943 when Kitty and her mother were found and sent to  
Auschwitz.  
 
We found it interesting when they showed us the videos of her returning to the Camp in 
1978 as we heard her speak about her experience personally. Also, we learnt about the jobs 
and conditions of the prisoners including Kitty’s job working in The Canada. This was where 
she had to sort through belongings and clothing items of people in the gas chambers that then got sent back to citizens in Germany.  
Kitty and the other workers got told what they needed to find and wear that day by one of the officers, but they also tried to smuggle  
jewellery and clothes to sell in exchange for explosives from the officers.  
 
It was shocking to hear about the conditions of the toilets and the  
sleeping situations, but the assembly was a very educational experience 
for all the students. 
 
Autumn Baker,  

Emily Britton and  

Eliana King 



Year 13 Art Trip to London 

On the 28 September, Year 13 Art and Photography 

students went to London to visit the National Gallery 

and the Tate Modern to help support their course-

work. 

We visited the National Gallery first which is the                

centre of visual art, education and culture. In this                 

gallery we saw ‘A lady in a garden having a coffee with 

children’ by Nicolas Lancret. This really made me     

appreciate the detail, time and effort put into the 

paintings. This gallery also houses Vincent van Gogh’s 

Sunflowers, which was really interesting to see.  

We were then given time along the Strand to explore the shops and stop somewhere 

for lunch and take time to reflect what we did in the National Gallery and think about 

what we want to get out of visiting the Tate Modern. 

After that we visited the Tate Modern which is a more modern art museum, and it 

houses the United Kingdom's national collection of international modern and                          

contemporary art. This gave us an insight to a completely different style of art and how 

to present art in a more dramatic way creating meaning about each piece of art.  

Overall, this trip helped us to gain ideas to contribute to our A-level personal                              

investigations and related studies.  

By Sophie Jennings  



Innovate... 

We hope your child is enjoying the offers from our new supplier ‘Innovate’ in the Canteen and  
wanted to share with you that the new system is unable to allow students to go into debt or have a 
negative balance. Accounts should be topped up and have sufficient funds in them at least 24 hours 
in advance to allow the system to update overnight. 

The value of a free school meal is £2.50 per day, this will be rolled over each day until Friday, this 
means any unspent funds during the week can be spent at a later date that same week. 

Students are able to access their free school meal balance at break and lunch time.  This means any 
snacks they are purchasing at break are deducted from their £2.50 balance. If they then purchase 
items at lunch, they will need to have sufficient funds paid for by parents to make up the balance.  
If there are insufficient parent payments, they are unable to go into a negative balance on the tills.  
 
The best value for money School Meal is available during the lunch period and are either: 
 

• Main meal plus a dessert OR fruit OR water 
• Blue dot meal   

 

Further information on the offer from Innovate and a copy of the menu’s can be 
found on our website here. 

Undergraduate Visit 

On Friday 29 September our Year 13 History class was lucky to have a visit from alumna Rachel Baker in order to help us with our            

A-Level History Coursework. She provided us with useful tips and advice on how to tackle the workload as well as valuable revision 

techniques. Rachel also took time to give us one to one advice on our Causes of World War 1 investigation and challenged us to think 

about evaluating the different historians we were using. She is currently studying History at Leeds University so we 

were very grateful for her taking the time to come and visit us.  

We hope that she will come back and help us again soon!  

Emma Copland and Noah Scull 

https://www.guilsborough.northants.sch.uk/parents/carers/catering


LRC Update 

 Welcome to Bookbuzz 2023! 

Once again, we are participating in the Bookbuzz 

reading programme from BookTrust, that aims to 

help inspire an excitement for reading. 

As well as being fun, reading regularly has a  

significant positive impact on wellbeing,  

imagination, and language skills. 

During their LRC lessons over the last two weeks, 

each student in Years 7 & 8 have had the chance 

to decide which free book they would like. 

There have been 16 titles for them to have  

a look through and these books will arrive after 

the half term break for your child to enjoy. 

For more information,  

visit  

booktrust.org.uk/bookbuzz 

 

 





KS1 Multi-Skills Invasion Festival 

 

On Monday 9 October, 17 Guilsborough Sports  

Leaders supported the running of the KS1 Multi-Skills 

Invasion Festival at Guilsborough Playing Fields.  

The event saw the leaders guide Year 1 and 2 pupils 

from West Haddon Primary and Crick Primary around 

6 different activities linked to 4 invasion sports;  

Football, Rugby, Hockey and Basketball.  

 

The event went really well in some very warm October 

conditions and all of the leaders did a fantastic job 

with lots of positive praise 

for them coming from the 

teachers.  
 

Well done. 

 

District Cross  
Country competition 
Students in Years 7-11 have 

been emailed with the  
details of the competition.  

 

The event takes place at 
Courteenhall on the  

22 November.  

 

Any interested runners 
need to notify Miss Boyer 

by October half term  
boyer@guilsborough.northants.sch.uk 

Miss S Boyer 

Head of Physical Education 

Netball Fixture Results  
 
 

Guilsborough Academy v Moulton 

Year 9 
Lost 19-4 

Player of the  
match; Eleanor A 

Year 8 
Lost 12-9 












